
Interconnector Venting
Incident 11 October

During planned
maintenance on the
electrical systems, the
plant experienced a fault,
causing power to be lost.
The Interconnector terminal
is designed so that, when
power is lost, the systems
and equipment shut down
and automatically vent the
terminal in a controlled way,
using a designed vent
system. This is what
happened on Tuesday,
October 11.
We appreciate that the
sound of the gas venting
was loud and wish to
apologise to people living
and working near the
Bacton Gas Terminal for any
disturbance or concern
caused.

Nigel Lloyd, Terminal
Manager, Interconnector,

Bacton Terminal

Bacton & Edingthorpe
Parish Council Meeting 10

October 2016

The Members could not
believe that we are already
focussing on the Bacton &

Edingthorpe Children's
Christmas Party after just
recovering from the end of
Multisports!!
This community event will
be held on Saturday 3rd
December at Bacton Village
Hall and will be managed by
our volunteer - Sally
Dunham to whom we thank.
Funding for this is usually
via the Gas Terminal
Companies with the Parish
Council topping up the
difference as necessary.
At the last meeting a
member of the public drew
the Council's attention to
the possibility of the loss of
the Bacton School Crossing
Patrol service from the
County Council. This matter
has been taken up by
Northam Wyndham, who
has advised that, at the
present time, no decision
has been made on any
individual sites. Norfolk
County Council will be
reviewing this service in
November, when a
consultation process will be
taking place.
On 28th April 2016 the site
was monitored.  There were
149 vehicles (5 per minute
average), 37 children

crossed (2 per minute
average), of which only 6
were unaccompanied,
between 8.30 and 9.00am.
There were only 2 heavy
goods vehicles in this time.
The patrol site also has
flashing lights. The location
will be re-monitored before
the November meeting of
the County Council, when
which schools’ footfall
meet and those which do
not meet, the national
thresholds and on what
basis will be assessed. This
situation is being monitored
closely by your Parish
Council.
If you have any
ideas/projects or any
comments regarding the
management/running of
your Council, please let the
Clerk know.
We are ALWAYS seeking
volunteers for various
functions within the
community - please contact
us by phone, email or post
to find out how you can
help. This information will
be forwarded to the Council
for their consideration.
The next meeting is the
Ordinary Parish Council
Meeting on 14th November
2016 - 7pm Bacton Village
Hall Annexe. All are
welcome to attend.

Elaine Pugh, Clerk
402998

elainepugh15@hotmail.
com Raynham House, 10

New Road, North
Walsham, Norfolk, NR28

9DF
www.bactonandedingtho

rpe.co.uk

Witton & Ridlington
Village Hall

Thanks to all who came to
the Bingo and Bangers night
at the Village Hall. We are
hoping to put on another
one before Christmas, date
to be posted in the
November News.
We will also be putting on a
Christmas Lunch as usual
with home cooked food,
locally sourced wherever
possible. Again see next
month’s news for date and
details.
Our regular monthly Quiz
and Supper night will be at
7.00pm on Friday 25th
November and this will be
the last one for this year.
Can you please book on the
number below.
For bookings, information
about regular events and
classes at the Hall and for
Hall hire contact
Lynne/Richard 650265/
lyric@clara.net
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Born and grass reared in the
local parish. Jointed, ready
to cook or for the freezer.
Half and whole lambs
including legs, chops, mince,
and more from £75 per half
lamb (min weight 8kg).
Mutton & Hogget also
available.
Head to Atthills Farm, Fox
Hill, East Ruston for an order
card or contact

William de Feyter on
07769 686703

wdefeyter@live.co.uk

Bacton Village Hall

Our next Quiz and Chips will
be held on Saturday 12th
November starting at 7.30
pm. Cost is £7.50 per person,
including fish and chips, or
£4 per person without food.
Bring your own drink. To
book a table please call
Barbara on 651236.
The Village Hall Committee
invites you to attend the
AGM. which will be held on
Wednesday 9th November at
7 pm.  Everyone welcome,
especially if you run one of
the groups using the hall.
The Hall is available to hire
for all sorts of occasions
(adult and children's parties,
meetings etc.), just call
Barbara on the above
number for availability and
cost.

Jumble Sale

Bacton Primary School is
having a jumble sale on
Saturday 12th November
from 10am to 12 noon.
Clothes, bric-a-brac, books
etc. All welcome. Please
leave donations of jumble in
the school foyer from
Monday 7th November
onwards. All proceeds will
go to PTFA fund.

Badminton

We are a small friendly group
that meet at 7.30 every
Thursday evening in Bacton

Village Hall to enjoy a game
of badminton. Perhaps
you've played in the past or
fancy trying something new
and keeping fit at the same
time, we welcome new
players. There is no
membership fee just £2.50
each time you play. If you
are interested, please call
me on the number below or
just turn up.

Jaine Shepherd 650511

Bacton-on-Sea Gardening
Club

We have been busy visiting
some amazing places this
year so it was good to be
back in the Village Hall for
our meeting and an
opportunity to get together
over a friendly cuppa. Thank
you to Gina (committee
member) for her informative
presentation on how, and
when, to take cuttings. Gina
also sourced a practical
session so we all had an
opportunity to take our own
cuttings.
The committee would like
to thank all the members for
their continued support, we
could not undertake all the
things we do without their
dedicated contribution. We
would also like to welcome
all the new members who
have joined us recently and
look forward to getting to
know them during future
meetings and events.

New event for your diary:
On Saturday 11th February
we will be holding a ‘Plant
& Seed Swap’ in Bacton
Village Hall from 10.00-14.00.
Now, that may seem a long
way off at the moment but
this is the time to prepare
some plants and/or collect
your seeds and put them in
a labelled envelope, then
bring them along on the day.
Look out for further details
or get in touch on the
contact details below.
Our next meeting will be on
Friday 11th November 2016
when we will be making
Christmas floral
arrangement (please bring
some foliage and a
container). We look forward
to seeing you there.
Contact us at
bactonosgardenclub@gmail.
com

Sue Shaw (Chairperson)
651623, Barbara

Stackwood (Secretary)
652909, Barbara Stratfull

(Treasurer) 651236

Bacton History Group

The October meeting was
very lively. There was plenty
to discuss in Valerie’s
information sheets about
events and characters from
Bacton’s recent past and we
were glad to welcome four
new members to our group.
Our next meeting will be on
Friday December 9th in the
Village Hall annexe when we

hope to have a speaker and
we’ll provide Christmas
refreshments. All welcome.

Jo Arnold
652205/joanna.arnold@bt

internet.com

Theatre Visits

At our last coffee morning
we looked at possibilities for
the New Year as we already
have a busy (and expensive)
next two months. There is a
lot on offer at the Theatre
Royal but we are considering
Matthew Bourne's
adaptation of 'The Red Shoes'
in February; an innovative
and creative adaptation of
'Jane Eyre' in July and the
return of the thrilling
adaptation of 'The Curious
Incident of The Dog In The
Night-time' at the end of
August.
There will be more outings
to other venues so keep
reading about this group or
contact me for any details.
Four of us saw 'Abigail's
Party' at Sheringham and
were very impressed by the
standard of acting of this rep
company. Alison Steadman
will always be the first
Beverley to unnerve us but
an actor as good as the
woman we saw will keep this
character alive. Mike Leigh's
characters are stereotypical
on the surface but there is
something dark and edgy
below. It was the perfect
venue for this intimate play.

Email: g.king7@homecare.co.uk

(01692 650209)

Currently closed
due to fire damage.

 We will be back,
so watch this

space!



Painter, Decorator,
Plasterer

Local Tradesman
40 years’ experience

Free Quotes

Call Mr Kerrison
on

01692 582739
or 07919 534361

Mrkerrison@aol.com
www.mrkerrison.org.uk

Stonebridge
Gardening Services

� Mowing

� Hedging

� Planting

� Maintenance

� Tree Pruning

Call Jeff on
01692 650929 or

07984 145733

I was disappointed to miss
the screening of Rattigan's
'Deep Blue Sea' with Helen
McCory in the lead role but
those that did thought she
was magnificent as the
desperate older woman
trying to hold on to her
younger lover. Helen
McCory does angst really
well and the mysterious
'Doctor' pulls her from the
depths of despair so that
the play ends on a hopeful
note.
Some of the group went to
'That's Entertainment' at the
Theatre Royal and enjoyed
this uplifting show of music
from the 40s and 50s. One
member said that Ruthie
Henshall had a good stage
presence and that her
singing with the vocal
harmony group the
Overtones was first class.
There were more outings to
live screenings at Cromer to
experience plays from
London and Stratford and
there will be more to come.

If you would like to know
more about this wonderful
opportunity, please contact
me.
The next coffee morning
will be on Monday 14th
November from 10:00 in the
Village Hall Annexe. Come
for a coffee and a chat and
see if anything interests you.

Sally Hogden 651085,
sallymh@btinternet.com

Volunteers Needed for
Beach Cleans

On behalf of the Marine
Conservation Society’s
Beachwatch programme,
please join us if you can.
For information, including
dates of the next clean-up,
please visit
www.facebook.com/nrtnor
f o l k b e a c h c l e a n s ,
www.northnorfolkbeachcle
ans.co.uk or contact me on
Northnorfolkbeachcleans@
gmail.com

Michelle Duddy

Mundesley Cinema

Coronation Hall, 26 Cromer
Rd, Mundesley. Doors open
at 7pm when we serve
refreshments and the film
starts at 7.30pm. Tickets
£5.00 (on the door)
Tuesday 8th Nov 2016 - Eye
in The Sky (Cert 15) British
Thriller about the legal,
ethical, and political
dilemmas presented by
modern drone warfare and
its consequences, with
Helen Mirren and the late
Alan Rickman
Schedule is subject to the
film distributors making
available the films
For more information see
www.mundesley.org/film,
follow us on Facebook
(www.facebook.com/Munde
sleyVillageCinema) or
T w i t t e r
(@MundesleyCinema) or call
07710 046869

District SSFA

The inaugural meeting of
the new SSAFA fundraising
action group, the
Mundesley and District
SSAFAgettes, was well
attended. Jenny Lambert
led the meeting, first
introducing Stuart Fidler,
the Norfolk SSAFA
chairman who presented
the aims of SSAFA and
recounted the stories of
local beneficiaries. The
discussion continued as to
how the ladies will work
together to fundraise for
Soldiers, Sailors, Airmen
Families Association
(SSAFA).
The scheduled SSAFA
Christmas Fayre on
Saturday morning,
November 26th in
Coronation Hall Mundesley,
promises to be a pre-
Christmas treat with new
stalls, crafts and gifts –
simply everything you
need for Christmas. This
event follows on from past,
very successful RBLWS
fayres. Please put the 26th
in your diary and come and
support us. In the
meantime, the next
meeting of the Mundesley
and District SSAFAgettes
will be at 2pm on
November 16th in
Coronation Hall, Mundesley.
Do come and join our
merry band of ladies.
Whether your interest is
purely social or whether
you have a talent for up-

Half Price

651021

FIREWOOD

Seasoned Hardwood
Logs

10’x5 Trailer Load £140
Pick-up Load £80

Free local delivery
Fast, friendly service,

Stacking available (Small
charge)

Call Sally or Rob on
07771 356567

or
07769 201401

9th - Bacton VH AGM

1th - Bacton Gardening Club

12th - Bacton School Jumble Sale

    - Village News AGM

   - Bacton VH Quiz & Chips

14th - Theatre Gp Coffee Morning

  - B&E PC Meeting

15th - Deadline for VN Christmas Edition

16th - SSFagettes Meeting

25th - W&R Quiz & Supper

26th - SSAFA Christmas Fayre

Mrkerrison@aol.com
www.mrkerrison.org.uk


cycling, fundraising or
helping at the Christmas
Fayre, we would love to see
you at the meeting.
More information from
Jenny Lambert,
400877/lambert.ja@icloud.
com

Voluntary Norfolk

Jonny Wood and Natalie
Hickman, Voluntary
Norfolk’s co-ordinators in
North Norfolk, run the
North Norfolk Health
Volunteers scheme, a
befriending service run in
partnership with North
Norfolk Clinical
Commissioning Group (CCG),
which links volunteers with
people who are
experiencing long term
health conditions which
leave them socially isolated
and less able to participate
in their local community.
Depending on what
volunteers wish to offer, it
could involve a simple
coffee and chat, a short
walk, a game or craft
activity, a quick hand with
something in the house or
garden or even a short trip
out in the car.
Although Christmas is often
the focal point for many
people experiencing
loneliness, it is a year-
round problem so people
across North Norfolk and
Broadland are being
encouraged to become part
of the solution. People
often enquire about getting

involved as Christmas
approaches, but, as far as
Jonny and Natalie are
concerned, the earlier the
better! ‘Our enrolment and
induction process means it
takes a little time before
we can introduce a new
volunteer to someone. If a
potential volunteer
contacts us in early
December, we may not be
able to get them introduced
before Christmas. We are
encouraging people to think
about getting involved now
so that volunteers can get
started well before the
festive season takes over!
If you’d be interested in
making a real difference to
someone else’s life – not
just for Christmas but in the
run-up to it and beyond –
then Jonny and Natalie
would love to hear from you.
You’ll need to be 18 years
old or over, willing to
undergo a DBS (police)
check (which will be
arranged at no cost to you)
and provide two references,
but in return you’ll get
induction training on the
basics of befriending, the
ongoing support of a co-
ordinator and, above all,
the immense gratitude of
someone who will be so
pleased to share some of
their life with you.
For further details, please
contact Jonny Wood or
Natalie Hickman at
Voluntary Norfolk on 01263
519454 or
northnorfolkvc@voluntaryn

orfolk.org.uk . Alternatively,
visit them at their office at
Merchants’ Place, 16
Church Street, Cromer,
NR27 9ES.

Planning in the Norfolk
Coast Area of Outstanding

Natural Beauty (AONB)

Confused about planning
and how to respond
effectively to protect the
character of your local
community?
There is strong protection
for ‘natural beauty’ within
(and close to) the AONB
contained in national and
local planning policy and
guidance, which might help
you. The planning system is
one of the most important
tools for keeping the
Norfolk Coast such a special
place.
Information on how to get
involved in planning
consultations has recently
been improved and updated
on the Norfolk Coast
Partnership web site – see
http://www.norfolkcoasta
onb.org.uk/partnership/get
-involved-in-planning/1130
It includes ’10 top tips’ for
involvement in planning
decisions and links to our

‘planning and development’
section with more detailed
information on relevant
local and national plans and
policies, commenting on
plans and proposals,
developing a planning
application in the AONB and
Neighbourhood Plans, plus

a link to information about
work we are doing to try to
keep the night skies in the
AONB dark, so everyone can
enjoy the constellations
and wildlife is not affected.

Gemma Clark, Norfolk
Coast Partnership

Project Officer, 01328
850530,

www.norfolkcoastaonb.o
rg.uk

Norfolk Coast Ponds
Project

We are looking for
volunteers to take part in
pond survey work in the
Area of Outstanding Natural
Beauty. In the first instance,
we are looking for 2-3
people, this year into next,
to work on a pilot to test a
recording methodology.
This will be followed next
year, in the spring, by a
survey of the coast's ponds,
for which we seek
assistance from several
volunteers. Ponds are such
an important habitat,
serving as stepping stones
in the wider landscape,
linking areas and providing
refuges for wildlife. We
need to know more about
them, where they are, what
condition they are in and
what wildlife they are
supporting.
If you would like to find out
more or be involved in this
work - either the 2016 pilot,
the 2017 survey, or both -
contact Gemma Clark
gemma.clark@norfolk.go

Norfolk Will Writing
Services Ltd

Established since 1987
Local, friendly & cost
effective home visits with
expert help.
Will Writing, Lasting
Powers of Attorney,
Probate, Family Trusts,
Document storage.

01692 650397
Norfolk Trusted Trader

Chalet To Let

2-bedroom chalet on
Rainbow’s End Park
available from January
2017

For further details
please contact Karen

on 07979 595398

www.driftwood-
chalet.co.uk

Happisburgh Services
- Fencing

- Landscaping
- Driveways

- Garden Makeovers
- Tree Removal/pruning
All aspects of outdoor

work undertaken
Local, friendly, reliable

service - many many
references available

01692 650981
07741722823

happisburghfenceandgrave
l1@yahoo.com

Christmas Floral
Workshop

Tuesday November 22nd

 10am to 3pm
at

St Benets Hall  North
Walsham

Enjoy a day’s Christmas
Floral Workshop led by

Hannah Deane .
For details, see All Saints’

Church entry.

To book please text
Hannah on 07909 928858
or Jan on 07535 125448

www.driftwoodchalet.co.uk
www.driftwoodchalet.co.uk


v.uk. You do not need to
have an ecological
background as the survey
isn't long and is very
straightforward and a
briefing session can be
provided beforehand.

Village News AGM

The Annual General Meeting
of the Village News will
take place on Saturday, 12
November at 2.30 in Sugar
& Spice. Everyone welcome

Reminder

Please don’t forget that, as
usual, the next issue of the
Village News will be the
double issue for December
and January. If you have
any events for both months,
please make sure we have
your entries by 15th
November.
We would particularly like
to ensure that we include
all of the special Christmas
events, so please let us
have details so that as many
people as possible can
enjoy them.
Thanks

Kate & Steve, Editors

St Peter’s Church,
Ridlington

On the 21st September we
held the funeral of Irene
Nellie Lemmon who, with
husband Jack, had lived in
her dream bungalow at
Plough Corner for many
years. Jack sadly passed
away eight years ago. Rene
leaves a son David and
daughter Jenny.
Our long anticipated
Harvest Festival went with
its usual aplomb, in fact no
one left until the last of
Sam’s cakes had been
devoured.
I remember, as a boy, living
on our farm in
Leicestershire and, having
a large house, we hosted
the Harvest Supper. All the
local farmers, their workers,
the vicar and some from the
village came along. My mom
worked very hard to
prepare the meal and
copious amounts of cider
were consumed, - everyone
left in a very merry state!
Harvest in those days was
seriously hard work and
would involve the whole
community. Then of course

came the rise of the
machines and those days
were gone forever.
We have got to thank all
who worked so hard to tidy
the churchyard and prepare
the church for the big day.
We really do have a church
to be proud off.
The Remembrance Service
is on the 6th Nov at 3pm.
We are hoping Sir William
Cubbit, whose family have
strong ties with Ridlington,
will come along and say a
few words. Everyone is
welcome.
Ridlington Christmas Tree
Festival returns! We are
delighted to be reviving the
Christmas Tree Festival at
St Peter’s this year. For
those who remember past
years, it was a wonderful
occasion with many trees
beautifully decorated in the
church and it also raised
money for numerous
charities. We are looking
for people to sponsor a tree
in the church in the days
leading up to the Festival
and nominating a charity of
their choice.
The Festival runs from
Friday the 2nd December
and culminates with the
Christmas service on Sunday
4th Dec at 3pm.
For details on sponsorship,
please contact Sam or Mark
on sammarkc@gmail.com
or phone 650871

Ray Allcoat 651609

St Margaret's Church
Witton

As the year seems to be
spiralling ever faster
towards its conclusion, with
shops full of Christmas

"stuff" all displayed since
August or even earlier, it’s
time to step back and just
contemplate what this year
has brought us. Many joys
and also many sorrows, who
can forget the picture of
the small Syrian child sitting
looking completely dazed in
the back of the ambulance,
having been pulled from the
bombed building. What has
he done to deserve such
horror in his young life? It
makes you feel ashamed to
be part of a society that
would allow that to happen.
On the brighter side, we had
the Olympics and Para
Olympics, with the
tremendous performances
of the athletes. Who can
forget the swimmer, Ellie
Robinson, walking into the
pool area completely
swamped by her coat? So
funny.
It takes all sorts of events
to make an impact on our
lives and we are so
fortunate to live where we
do, surrounded by green
fields and fresh air and with
good food and friends, but
do just give a thought for
those not quite so lucky.
With everyone so busy at
this time, diaries are an
essential item to make sure
that we are in the right

Olde Hall Swimming
Pool & Bed and

Breakfast
Private heated (32-34C)
swimming pool hire £10 per
hour for up to 4 persons
inclusive. Additional swimmers
£2.50 ea.

Sauna also available.
Newly refurbished rooms from
only £40 per night RO
www.oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
o.uk
Info@oldehallswimmingpool.co.uk
Info@oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
o.uk

01692 651480 or
07917 116271

Bacton Beach-side
Accommodation.

Newly renovated and
decorated 2-bedroom

chalet available on
Rainbows End Park, for
holidays, weekends and

short breaks. Four legged
friends welcome.

Call 07961093312 or email
suecotton1@btinternet.com
for more information,rates
and availability.

Massage & Beauty
Treatments for ladies in a
private Bacton salon by a
qualified &  experienced

therapist.
Massage treatments:

Swedish, Deep tissue, ,
aromatherapy, hot stone &
reflexology
Beauty treatments: Facials,
Waxing, manicure &  pedicure,
eye lash & brow tinting

Naomi:078-7634-8364
naomi@aromatree.co.uk

www.aromatree.co.uk

Castaways Holiday Park,
Clifftop Inn

Paston Road,  Bacton

Cliff-top site, overlooking
the sea, with steps to

beach. Restaurant,
clubhouse and shop. Safe

children’s play area.
Dog-friendly.

Contact Anna or Richard
01692 650436 for more
information or to book

suecotton1@btinternet.com


place at the right time, so
here are some dates for
your diary.
13th November - Service of
Remembrance with Holy
Communion. Starting at
10.30am with the Act of
Remembrance at 11am
27th November - Advent
Sunday Holy Communion at
10.30am at Bacton Church
with the Venerable Steven
Betts, Archdeacon of
Norfolk, as Preacher.
16th December - Service of
Lessons and Carols at
6.30pm followed by a light
repast!
25th December - 10.30am
Family Service
It is with sadness we record
the passing of Linda Francis,
who was laid to rest at
Witton. Our thoughts and
prayers are extended to her
family and friends as we
send them our condolences.
You may have noticed the
scaffolding surrounding the
Tower of St Margaret's as
work proceeds with the
repairs to make it fit to
stand another several
hundred years of wind and
weather. If you see any
suspicious cars or vans
lurking about, please do tell
someone, you can't be too
careful!

Beryl Lodge 650546

All Saints’ Church,
Edingthorpe

The Harvest Festival, on
25th September, attracted
a large congregation who
were impressed by the
beautiful floral
arrangements and the
donated produce.
Refreshments were
provided after the service.
Thank you to all involved.
A reminder that the
Christmas Floral Workshop
takes place in St Benet’s
Hall on 22nd November,
between10.00 am and 3.00
pm, hosted by Hannah
Deane, who is well-versed
in the art of flower-
arranging. All you need
about arranging skills will

cost £30.00, which will
include tuition, lunch and
refreshments. To book, text
Hannah on 07909 928858 or
Jan on 07535 125448.
The annual Christmas
Coffee Morning will be on
10th December, from 9.30
am until 12.00 noon. There
will be various items for
sale, including Christmas
wreaths cakes, crafts and
bric-a-brac. There will also
be a tombola and a raffle
for prizes including
Christmas Hampers

Geoff Thomas, 405263

Beacon Centre, Bacton

Seasons change.
September’s almost “Indian
Summer” with the lingering
warmth of the days has
been a gentle introduction
to Autumn but now, as I
write, the seemingly
sudden closing in of the
evenings, strength of wind
and falling temperatures
remind us all that change is
inevitable, winter is on its
way and Christmas just
around the corner!! How
wonderful to know that in
the midst of change there
is someone who never
changes: “Jesus Christ is
the same yesterday and
today and forever!” The
same love, the same peace,
the same joy and the same
power to forgive and fill
with hope. “Because He
lives, I can face tomorrow”
as one of our songs
confidently declares.
By the time this issue
reaches you, we will have
been encouraged and
inspired by Jonathan
Conrathe’s visit this
October 18-20th.  We are
looking forward to another
baptismal service on Sunday
Nov 6th when new-found
faith in God will be sealed
and celebrated and a return
visit by Jonathan on
December 2nd – 4th. Those
meetings will be Friday,
7.30pm at Beacon Centre,
(opp Gooch’s Garage),
Saturday, 7.30pm at

Stalham Town Hall and
Sunday, 10.30am at Beacon
Centre. You are warmly
invited to join us on any of
those occasions or any of
our weekly 10.30am Sunday
Celebration and Worship
services. Remember: “Jesus
Christ is the same yesterday
and today and forever”.
May the reality of His
Presence bless, strengthen
and encourage you as we
move forward into this new
season.

Michael Conrathe,
07917 124 740

mrc@conrathe.co.uk

St Andrew’s Church,
Bacton

The St Andrew’s Harvest
Supper was a very
enjoyable evening with
people from the Coastal

Group of Parishes enjoying
great food, quizzes, fun and
ending with a singalong of
Harvest Hymns.
We are planning a Christmas
tree festival again this year
on 10th and 11th December.
If anyone - clubs, schools,
businesses, pubs, cafés etc.,
- would like to put a tree in
for the weekend and until
after Christmas, please
contact me. It’s a lovely
way for the villagers to
begin celebrating the
Christmas season.
Joan Etherington, 536186
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Sunday Services at a Glance:  November

Coastal Parishes
Church of England  Rev Catherine Dobson 650359

     Email: revcdobson@live.com
       Rev Eiler Mellerup     651393

Sun 6th 10.30  Church Family Service Bacton
      3.00 pm Remembrance  Ridlington

Sun 13th   10.30  Remembrance          Bacton
      10.30  Holy Communion   Witton

Sun 20th  10.30  Songs of Praise      Bacton
Sun 27th  10.30      United Holy Communion Bacton

All Saints’, Edingthorpe

 Church of England Vicar: Rev Paul Cubitt 406380
 Email: revpcubitt@btinternet.com

  Sun 6th        No Service
  Sun 13th 9.30  Remembrance Day Service
  Sun 20th        No Service
  Sun 27th 9.30  Holy Communion

The Beacon Centre

Michael Conrathe, 07917 124 740 mrc@conrathe.co.uk

 Sundays  10.30 am   All Welcome
www.beaconcommunitychurch.com

mailto:
www.beaconcommunitychurch.com

